The Howard Karagheusian Commemorative Corporation

386 Park Avenue South
Suite 1601
New York, New York 10016-8804
Telephone:
Area Code (212) 725-0973

Fax: 212-447-0378

September 6, 1994

Rev. Mampre Kouzouian

Holy Trinity Armenian Apostolic Church
145 Brattle Street

Cambridge, MA 02138

Dear Rev. Kouzouian:

I should like to thank you for the assistance you gave Dr. Kevork
Aidinian, during his stay in Cambridge, while he was attending Tufts
University School of Dental Medicine. It was very generous of you to
make available the facilities at the parish house, and in so many ways
making his stay as comfortable as possible. I can assure you that every-
one does not have that kind of Christian feeling. In recognition of

your efforts, we should like to make a donation to your church of $500.00.

Please accept my sincere best wishes, and may God bless you for the kind-

ness you have shown.

Yours very truly,

Walter C. Bandazian, Ph.D.
Executive Director
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Enclosure
cc: His Eminence Archbishop Khajag Barsamian



